
Friday, 3rd May, 2019 

Term 2: Week 2 

DIARY DATES 

Friday 10th May 

Interschool Sport Yrs 4-6 

PHPS v STAPS (away) 

Tuesday 14th May 

NAPLAN language and writing 

Wednesday 15th May 

NAPLAN Reading  

Thursday 16th May 

NAPLAN Numeracy 

Friday 17th May 

Walk to School Day  

Parent run Disco  

Tuesday 21st May 

Open Day and Evening  

Open Morning 9-11am 

Evening: Mad About Science 

presentation 

Mad About Science incursion—

whole school  

Wednesday 22nd May 

Cross Country at Yarrambat 

Park  

Friday 24th May 

Sport vs Kangaroo Ground 

(home) 

Wednesday 29th May 

Pupil Free Day 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 

 CLASS NEWSLETTERS 

All class newsletters have now been sent 

home with details about the activities and 

themes which will be happening in the 

classrooms this term. Fees for the term 

have also been included. As always we 

encourage you to come to school and chat 

with us if you have any questions or con-

cerns, or even better—would like to share 

the positives. 

OPEN DAY AND EVENING 

Our Open Day and evening is during Edu-

cation Week on Tuesday the 21st of May. 

All of the classrooms will be open from 

9:00am –11:20am for parents/visitors to 

wander through and watch the great 

learning that is taking place.  

During the day, all classes will be partici-

pating in a science incursion where they 

will be involved in activities and learning 

about Electricity and energy.  

We will be concluding our day with The 

Big Science Show. This will take place in 

the Senior building at 6pm. It is a one 

hour show involving giant smoke vortices, 

levitating beach balls, flying toilet paper, 

flour fireballs, hair-raising electricity, and 

lots of learning! 

Every PHPS school child who comes  

along on the evening will receive a ticket 

and go into the draw to win a $20.00 Aus-

tralian Geographic voucher.  Don’t miss out! 

WORKING BEE 

Our first working bee for this year has been 

scheduled for Sunday the 19th of May. This 

is the weekend before our Open Day so it is 

a great opportunity to clean up the yard in 

preparation. Some of our tasks will include, 

general clean up, including the multitude of 

leaves, planting, de-cobwebbing, window 

cleaning, removal of the passionfruit vine, 

spraying weeds etc etc.  

PARENTING IDEAS 

I have included an article today on the bene-

fits of kindness. One of the powerful state-

ments in this article is:  

“A recent landmark study showed  even very 

young kids find helpful and kind acts to be 

intrinsically rewarding. Two year olds 

showed greater happiness when they gave 

treats to others, compared to when they 

received treats themselves.” 

 

I love the message of this article—one that 

is very much in line with our values at PHPS. 

Enjoy the read! 

Jaxon McLaughlin , Harry 

Matchin, Mitchell Mayberry and 

Tane Yalden 



SCHOOL DOCUMENTS 

Please note that important school documents such as our 

child safe policies and annual report can be found on our 

website. Of course, if there are any other documents you 

would like to sight that are not on the website, please let 

us know at the office. 

 

WELCOME TO LEANNE 

If you have contacted, or been at the office on a Friday this 

term, you will have noticed that Leanne Cleary is here and 

working hard. We are really happy to welcome her onto 

our staff. Leanne will be working every Friday and will be 

responsible for the newsletter along with the many other 

duties in the office. Welcome on board Leanne! 

 

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY 

Friday the 17th of May is Walk Safely to School Day. This 

is a community event seeking to promote road safety, 

health, public transport and the environment.  It can be 

difficult for our students to walk safely to school given the 

nature of our roads, so we choose to participate by 

meeting any students who are keen,  at the Panton Hill 

Hotel and wandering down to school. We will meet at the 

pub at 8:45am. See you there! 

 

EARN AND LEARN 

The Woolworths Earn and Learn pro-

gram has started once again! If you 

happen to be shopping at Wool-

worths, please keep an eye out for our box at the Eltham 

shop for the tokens.   Alternatively, you can bring them 

along to school and pop them in the box outside the office. 

The tokens contribute to sporting equipment for the school 

at the end of the promotion. 

 

VICTORIAN PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is underway and 

we already have 5 voracious readers who have completed 

the challenge.  I wonder how many books they can read by 

the end of the challenge? 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or 

‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers.   

Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 

books.  All children who meet the challenge will receive a 

certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier. 

For more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Read-

ing Challenge and to view the booklists, visit: 

www.education.vic.gov.au/prc 

We know autumn is here when there is a carpet of leaves from 
our oak trees! They make a good playtime activity apparently. 

Thankyou to Mrs Cleary for 
raking this morning and 
to  Mrs Howards’ Grade 3’s, 
plus Tom Ditcham and Lock-
ie Worrell who cleared the 
leaves this morning.  

 
 
 

 
TERM TWO FUNDRAISING UPDATE 
We have a very busy term ahead with loads of exciting fund-

raising activities.  We also have some opportunities for parents 

and friends of the school to help bring these activities to life 

and we hope that all parents will consider supporting our 

efforts.  All support is welcome, no matter how much or how 

little you can offer. 

Mothers’ Day stall 

We will be holding a stall at school on Thursday 9th May and 

we need 2 helpers to set the stall up and to run the stall at 9am 

on this day.   If you’re able to help, please let the office know. 

 

St Andrews Market Stall 

We will also be having a stall at St Andrews Market on Saturday 

11th May, from 9am – 2pm.  We need to roster students and a 

parent to run the stall selling Mothers’ Day gifts.  It will be very 

easy to run and we feel having students there will encourage 

support and increase purchases!  If your family is able to help 

for an hour, please let the office know. 

 

School Disco 

Our first school disco will be held in the hall on Friday 17th May.  

Help is needed during the afternoon setting the hall up.  If 

you’re able to help, please let Alison know:   

Alison.tovey@myob.com or 0401 147 546 

We’re encouraging parents to stay while the disco is on, and 

will have a separate “Parents Zone”.  It’s a great chance to 

bring some nibbles, drinks and socialize with fellow parents.  

Please note that all students will need to be signed in and out 

of the disco by a parent.  Students will need to remain in the 

hall after the disco until a parent signs them out. 

Trivia night 

Due to popular demand, this year’s major fundraising event will 

see the return of the Trivia Night to be held in the hall on Satur-

day 22nd June. 

Help is needed in planning the night, and sourcing auction 

items.  A fundraising meeting will be held at St Andrews Hotel 

at 7pm on Tuesday 7th May.  Our fundraising team needs your 

support.  The few parents we have are a friendly bunch, but we 

need more and all are welcome! 

 

mailto:Alison.tovey@myob.com


       
 

Outside School Hours Care News 

 **Important Information for OSHC parents **           

 Instructions to receive the Child Care Subsidy (CCS) 

1. See either Deb or Zoe to enrol for OSHC.  You will require the primary carer’s CRN and the child’s 

CRN. Once enrolled you will receive an email welcoming you to Xplor.  You will be required to 

download the Xplor app to you phone.  The app is used only to make bookings for care.   

2. You will need to access web.myxplor.com on your computer to approve your child’s enrolment at 

Panton Hill Primary OSHC service.  Click on ‘CCS Agreements’ to sign your child’s  

 Complying Written Agreement (CWA). This step is necessary for the enrolment to migrate to 

Mygov. 

3. Then access your Mygov account, select Panton Hill OSHC to approve your child’s enrolment to the 

service.  On Mygov select Centrelink—Claims—Claims Family—CCS  (first option).   

4. You will also need to do the required activity test.  The activity test calculates the percentage of  

your entitlement to the Child Care Subsidy (CCS) which is applied to your account. 
 

You will NOT receive the Child Care Subsidy (CCS) until you have completed all of the  

required steps above. 








